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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on Tuesday 1 March 2011 
Members present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr M J Teare (Chairman)


Cllr Miss V Ash **

Cllr N J Cornwell



Cllr R E Coombs
Cllr P E Fleming



Cllr J P Corke










Cllr D Foster






Cllr Mrs S Groves







Cllr Mrs V A Howard







Cllr Mrs M D Morgan

** Also District Councillor







11/24
To accept apologies for absence
Cllr Boom (S); Cllr Casson (P); Cllr Farnham (S); Halse (P); Cllr Whitlock (P)
11/25
To confirm the Minutes of the Planning Committee held on 15 February 2011 
The minutes of the above meeting had been circulated.  They were approved and signed as a true record.
11/26
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda
The Chairman advised the Committee that the Deputy Town Clerk had a prejudicial interest in application 11/0166/ADV and asked whether the Committee wished for her to withdraw during the discussion of this item.  The Committee agreed that the Deputy Town Clerk should remain in the meeting.
11/27
The following applications were considered, based on the information available. 

Participation of those Councillors who are also Members of the District Council in both the debate and subsequent vote is on the basis that the views expressed are preliminary views taking account of the information presently made available to the Town Council. The District Councillors reserve their final views 
on the application until they are in full possession of all the relevant arguments for and against. 

	11/0166/ADV 
The Town Council approved this application
	Mr R Hann
Seddons Estate Agents


	Seddons Estate Agents, 63 High Street, Honiton EX14 1PW


	11/0284/TRE
The Town Council agreed that as the trees are on land owned by East Devon District Council any decision should be made by EDDC.  However, the Town Council would not wish to see too severe a reduction in the trees and would also draw the attention of East Devon District Council to the other issues on the public land


	Miss Z Goodwin

	18 Barnes Close, Honiton 

EX14 2TU
Remove 1 low branch from 1 x Ash tree. Coppice 4 x Hawthorns




Signed Chair








15 March 2011 
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11/28
Notification of planning decisions and copy letters
· 10/2502/FUL – Little Hills, Millhead Road, Honiton EX14 1RF – construction of replacement garage and single storey extension – granted
· 11/0081/FUL – Central Place, High Street, Honiton EX14 1LP – demolition of garages, construction of five dwellings and conversion of existing building to form one dwelling (renewal of planning permission 07/3226/FUL) – granted

· 11/0030/FUL – 144& 146 High Street, Honiton EX14 1JX – demolition and reconstruction of single storey rear building to form an additional one bedroom flat and construction of single storey rear extension (retrospective) – granted

· New Street, Honiton – loading/unloading restrictions – the Chairman advised that Devon County Council are considering the Town Council’s proposals and will contact the Town Clerk in due course

· 10/2549/MOUT – Rosemount Lane, Honiton – the Town Council agreed to take up the offer of a meeting with Devon County Council to discuss the existing traffic situation in Rosemount Lane.  It was noted that under Devon County Council protocol the Town Clerk and the County Councillor will be invited to attend.  It was further noted that this meeting will be to discuss the current situation and that no discussion will take place on this planning application.
The Chairman advised that a response was awaited from East Devon District Council on whether Network Rail has been made aware of the planning application which adjoins their land.  Cllr Groves declared a personal interest.

· East Devon District Council Core Strategy Preferred Approach Consultation Feedback Report – the Chairman advised that a feedback report on LDF consultation undertaken in 2010 will be presented to the EDDC Development Management Committee on Tuesday 15 March

· Honiton Signal Box – an email had been received regarding the future of the Honiton Signal Box.  It was agreed that the Town Council should proceed with an application to list the Signal Box.

11/29
Close of meeting
The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.15pm.
Signed Chair
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